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EDC MARKETING COMMITTEE 

Special Virtual Meeting Minutes 

Monday, May 13, 2021  

 

The Marketing Committee special virtual meeting was called to order at 8:38 a.m. by Chair Gingras.  

Chair Gingras, Commissioners Cymbala, Bracale, and Fritz, EDC staff members Ryan and Hoppes, and  

five (5) Student Marketing Team (SMT) members from Quinnipiac University along with Associate Prof. 

Tomczyk were in attendance.     

 

1. Discussion and possible action on April 12, 2021 special meeting minutes – The minutes 

were not approved. Will need to make a motion to approve the minutes at the next meeting. 
 

2. Review SMT PowerPoint Presentation to Wallingford Town Council – Brenna and 

Chandler are going to be the presenters. The 30 minute SMT Presentation is currently 

being updated by each student. Each student will have a profile slide; listing their 

degree(s), backgrounds, what they are doing now, and how this opportunity has helped 

them. There will be an additional slide for the task(s) and research that was assigned to 

them, with a brief description of the task and their overall outcomes.   Chandler and Brenna 

will create a timeline starting with the soft launch of the SMT last fall continuing through 

where we currently stand. This time line shows how the relationship with the QU SMT has 

become a part of the EDC’s DNA. Brenna and Chandler will also create a script to make 

sure they talk about the most beneficial highlights. The presentation will be printed out and 

distributed to each member of Town Council prior to the presentation. There was a 

discussion about reporting and results for each of the digital channels. It was decided that 

each student can list any results on each of the channels specific slides, and then do a 

collaborative results page toward the end of the presentation. Tim Ryan stated that we do 

not want to focus too much on numbers; the focus should be more on the objective, “Why, 

How, and What progress we’ve made”. Mark and Tim stated that they will meet with EDC 

Chair, Joe Mirra, to discuss the introduction of the presentation. The SMT will have the 

presentation ready for a dry run to present to the Marketing Committee on Wednesday, 

May 19 at 8:30 am.  

 

3. Digital channel progress reports –  

 Website – Callum, Sam, and Stacey have been working with Web Solutions on 

updating 3 portions of the EDC Landing page.  

i. Hiding or deleting the photo rotator – Discussed whether this is a useful tool 

for our website in the future or if it should just be removed. After discussing 



this line item it was voted on and for the minimal cost it makes most sense to 

hide the photo rotator, which allows staff to recreate a use for it in the future if 

ever needed. 

ii. Adding Company Logos to the Testimonials section of the landing page – 

Callum said that the quote is a little expensive, but easier to justify. All agreed 

that the logos should be added. 

iii. Adding the 12 Company Logo Grid – Callum finalized the logo grid and stated 

that this is the highest priority.  

 After discussing all three items, it was agreed to go forward with the recommended 

updates. 

 Instagram – John is currently trying to find a new market to target due to ratio 

focus. The “likes” are increasing, but people are not following back our page. We 

currently have 130 followers, his goal is to reach 160.  Targeting Wallingford 

accounts that have value to lead more valued followers to our EDC page. 

 Linked In – Chandler stated that we had 15 new followers and currently have 

191. 

 Sales Navigator – Brenna is currently editing our messaging to focus on 

bringing Wallingford Business Owners to our Linked In page. Tim Ryan asked 

that the SMT doubles their efforts to get more followers from the Wallingford 

Business Community. He also asked if we should continue to use Sales 

Navigator. Chandler and Brenna stated that we have not used this tool to its full 

potential as of yet, but could stop using it sometime in the future. 

 Email/Mail Chimp – Shea was not at the meeting. Stacey updated that Shea has 

created a Pop-up for the EDC landing page. This pop-up is an email sign up 

tool. Once visitors on the EDC Website sign up, their email is populated in Mail 

Chimp and store for future email messages. Shea and Stacey are going to talk 

to Web Solutions to see what final steps are needed to have it active on the 

website. 

 Google Analytics – Sam gave an update that sessions have increased and the 

bounce rate has decreased. This tool is headed in the right direction, the 

changes that were made have made a difference. Visitors are staying on the site 

longer and we have a lower drop of rate.   

 College Outreach – Brenna gave an update. Gateway finally reached out. 

College is out for the summer and all career fairs are completed. Her focus is on 

the contacts she has created and trying to reconnect with them to see what is 

happening in the fall and what they need. 

 Next meeting with the SMT will be Wednesday, May 19 at 8:30 am 

 Town Council meeting for presentation is Tuesday, May 25 at 6:30 pm 

 Secretary has to send final presentation to Town Council by Friday, May 21 



 Tim Ryan stated that the SMT portion of the completed presentation should take 

about 20 minutes allowing time for Introduction, Conclusion, and Q&A. Mark asked if 

EDC was first item on the agenda. Tim is trying to make that happen. 

 

SMT and Associate Professor Tomczyk were excused from the meeting 

 

4. Review Fairfield and Westchester County Business Journal Marketing Program and 

Discuss Hartford Business Journal Testimonial Campaign – Tim Ryan updated that we 

are currently advertising digitally with FCBJ and WCBJ News@Noon. The 2 cube block is 

running, we have some changes that should be completed within a few days. Once 

completed Stacey will send a copy of the ad to the Committee. HBJ testimonial campaign is 

out for final proof. The ads contain a testimonial from Hobson & Motzer with a photo and 

the other page has our “Why Wallingford” advertisement. There will be both print and digital 

versions.  

 

5. Update on ED Marketing Specialist Position – Ad should be in the paper on Monday. The 

ad will be digitized and run through all our digital channels as well. It is a 19 hour per week 

position. The position manages all digital channels and messages. Want to get someone in 

and get them started by June. Companies are having a hard time finding help. We are 

concerned about getting responses to the ad.  
 Mark, Tim, and Patricia stated that we may want to add a comment in the 

presentation to Town Council showing our appreciation of their commitment and 

support with our budget, which gave the EDC the ability to work with the SMT for 

such a great value. 
 Discussed how to move forward with the SMT; should it be paused and re-immerge 

in September? Mark asked what do we still need from the SMT, how much time and 

the number of students. Meet with D.Tomczyk for recommendations. Anthony 

suggested that we can ask for Undergraduate and Graduate recommendations for 

future students. It is a great field experience for them.  
 Rob mentioned that we should refine our success measurements for the digital 

platform. Create a metric that shows how we’ve become successful in bringing more 

businesses to Wallingford. The EDC Report shows interactions on a monthly basis. 

Not always numbers, it also has to do with the quality of the leads. Rob stated that 

since the shift to a more digital platform we would need 2 to 3 years to really see the 

impact and be able to measure and compare. Mark noted that we can have a report 

of touchpoints and how many of those touch points actually came to Wallingford. 

Tim stated that we would need to know if it was 20 small business that represent “x” 

amount of dollars vs. 3 large business that represent “x” amount of dollars. The 

Grand list plays a part in this as well. Values of spaces go up and down and it can 

directly relate to what were are pursuing. When it comes down to it, digital expansion 

strengthens our brand. Mark stated that the metric needs to be easily 

understandable. Patricia added that we may be able to see who is actually visiting 



the website and generate a list of names. Anthony mentioned that the success of the 

website vs. close ratio is important, did the website result in the businesses decision 

to come to Wallingford. Patricia mentioned that we could do a “What’s your business 

name, and what are you looking for” type of digital pop-up. Rob suggested that a 

Live chat option could be a future discussion. 

 
6. Next meeting:  Wednesday, May 19, 2021 at 8:30 am 

 
The meeting adjourned, by unanimous vote, at 10:12 a.m. 

 
c:   Town Clerk       

EDC Staff 

  
 
EDCMCSVMMin051321 


